
 

    

Roses & Rivers  
& Mountains— 

& CAC 
July 7th—13th, 2013 

Plan now to join with other CACers at 
the annual CACI Convention/
Vacation, July 7-13, 2013, in Portland, 
Oregon. Portland is accessible by 
about a dozen airlines, with non-stop 
flights from some major cities.  If you 
arrive in Portland by air, you’ll pass 
over Mt. Hood with the treetops 
looking close enough to touch.  If the 
day is clear, you should see the other 
two local mountains, Mt. St. Helens 
and Mt. Adams, as well.  Those arriv-
ing by train to Portland’s Union Sta-
tion should enjoy equally scenic 
views as they travel. 
 
We are staying at the DoubleTree by 
Hilton Hotel Portland, just across the 
river from the downtown city area.  
You can use your complimentary 
MAX pass and hop on the MAX (local 
light rail) at the corner of the street, 
and you’ll be downtown or across the 
city in minutes.  You can start or end 
your day by relaxing at the hotel’s 
outdoor pool or spending a few min-
utes in the fitness center.  We are 

bringing back breakfasts, per mem-
ber requests.  There will be coupons 
to cover the buffet breakfast offered 
in the hotel’s restaurant for Monday 
– Friday of the convention. 
 
Across the street from our hotel is 
Lloyd Center, a large shopping mall. If 
you’ve forgotten to pack something 
or merely want to add to your ward-
robe, check it out. In the downtown 
area is Powell’s City of Books, a full 
block square bookstore set in a 
neighborhood with many microbrew 
pubs. Voodoo Doughnuts is a mere 
nine minutes from the hotel.  And 
remember, Oregon has no sales tax. 

 
Tours are part of the week’s activi-
ties: you can select from a full-day 
tour to the Columbia Gorge and Mt. 
Hood, a trip along the North Coast to 
the Pacific Ocean, a half-day wine-
tasting tour in the Willamette Valley, 
a white-water rafting trip along the 
White Salmon River, as well as an 
introductory city tour. 
 
 Or plan your own touring opportuni-

ties.  There are lunchtime concerts at 
Pioneer Courthouse Square with 
nearby food carts to provide lunch.  
You can sign on for daily walking or 
biking tours around the city – or use 
the paths along the river on your 
own.  And a “must see” are the gar-
dens; Portland is known as the Rose 
City.  Washington Park has both the 
International Rose Test Garden and 
the Japanese Garden.  Museums 
abound, from the World Forestry 
Center (also at Washington Park) to 
the Portland Art Museum and Ore-
gon History Center (in the downtown 
area) to the OMSI (Oregon Museum 
of Science and Industry) just a short 
streetcar ride from our hotel. 
 
Portland is the city where the rivers 
meet the mountains and where eve-
rything’s coming up roses.    Come 
join us July 7-13.  Meet CAC friends 
and make a few new ones for a week 
of mild or wild adventures.  Evie and I 
look forward to seeing you in Port-
land in July!   
 
Questions?  Contact Ann Eccles 
(aeccles47@gmail.com  phone: 952-
937-1437) or Evie Pullis (phone:  201-
342-5256). 
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The cost of this year’s convention is: 
Before April 1, 2013:      
 Single $1,264    Double $855     
From April 2-30, 2013:          
 Single $1,294    Double $885     
From May 1-24, 2013:           
 Single $1,324    Double $915     
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The Communiqué is published by The Catholic Alumni Clubs International (CACI), an umbrella organization for the more than 25 local CACI chapters 
across the country.  Members of CACI chapters are college and nursing school graduates who are free to marry in the Catholic Church. 

The purpose of CACI is to host an annual national convention, facilitate communication among local clubs, and represent the interests of single Catho-
lics in our Church at large.  The annual national convention is during the summer and hosts more than 150 CACers from across the country.  Smaller 
Regional weekends across the United States are also offered, allowing CAC chapters in specific regions of the country to come together for fun and 
fellowship.   

CACI is a non-profit organization organized under the laws of the State of Colorado.  The address is of the President, Janet Yntema, 3862 Grayton, 
Detroit, MI 48224.  The Communiqué editor is Teddi Tri.  Send articles to her at tedtri07@gmail.com.  Deadline for the next edition is August 15, 2013. 
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President’s Message - 

 
I hope you are looking forward to travel-
ing to a CAC regional weekend or our 
annual convention/vacation. I have done 
a lot of traveling with CAC and with CAC 
friends, visited many locations I would 
not have seen otherwise. That is how I 
got to Alaska and Hawaii, the Grand Can-
yon, Yellowstone National Park, and 
many other beautiful American locales. 
You will see information in this newslet-
ter regarding our Eastern Region get-
away weekend in Gettysburg, April 26-
28, and our Midwest Region weekend 
May 24-27 in Little Rock, Arkansas.  
 
This year CACI is offering a $100 rebate 
to anyone who attends their first ever 
full package regional weekend. Please 
join us. 
 
And our big trip, CACI’s annual vacation 
this year, will be to Portland, Oregon, 
July 7-13. With a city tour, wine country 
tour, coastal tour, Columbia Gorge and 
waterfalls tour, and white water rafting it 
sounds like something for everyone. 
Please tell your CAC married alumni 
friends about the trip. Pass a reservation 
form on to them. We also have a Chap-
lain’s Fund to help with expenses for any 
CAC club Chaplain who wishes to attend 
our national convention vacation. Since 
we have daily Mass additional Chaplains 
would be a help to our national Chaplain 
Fr. Joe Codori of the Pittsburgh CAC. 

Each year CACI wishes to recognize those 
who make outstanding contributions to 
their chapters. Watch for the nomination 
forms coming in early May. CACer of the 
Year and Outstanding New Leader are 
awarded on a chapter basis. CACI Person 
of the Year is awarded to one person in 
each region but any club may nominate 
someone they feel has made significant 
contributions in both the local chapter 
and Region and/or CACI. 
 
Recognize your editors with submissions 
to the newsletter contest. I receive some 
of the club newsletters and they are 
quite good. Chapters are judged against 
other chapters in their respective class, 
the classes being Class A with over 75 
members and Class B for chapters with 
75 members or less. 
 
And do you know that with the CACI 
Charity and Community Service Award, 
the winning club in each class will receive 
a $100 contribution from CACI for the 
club to use to assist in their community 
service work? 
 
Another very important award is from 
the Ed Webb Scholarship Fund. Ed Webb 
was our first CACI President. Upon his 
death, Ed bequeathed to Catholic Alumni 
Clubs monies to start a scholarship fund. 
Any club may nominate a student or edu-
cational institution or request a  
school to select a student. CACI awards 
three $1000 scholarships, one to each 

region. Each region will select their win-
ner from among the nominees submitted 
by clubs in that region. The recipients will 
be announced at the convention. 
 
As I mentioned above our 2013 CACI con-
vention vacation will be Portland. Ore-
gon. Our destination for 2014 is Gatlin-
burg, Tennessee, July 13-19. Our site 
selection team is now looking for 2015. 
Letters have been sent to the New Eng-
land states, New York, New Jersey, Mas-
sachusetts, and Nova Scotia. If you know 
of a specific location in any of these ar-
eas that you feel would be a good con-
vention vacation site for us, please let 
me know and I will pass the information 
on to our site selection team. These ar-
eas were chosen based on feedback on 
the surveys turned in at our 2012 con-
vention in Charleston. Delegates at the 
business meetings in Portland this sum-
mer will vote on the sites presented for 
2015. Hawaii was also high on the survey 
so we might get some preliminary bids to 
present to the delegates and see if they 
want us to pursue Hawaii more. We are 
working for you so we would like your 
input. 
 
Spring is just around the corner so start 
planning your trips to see God’s beautiful 
country. 

Janet Yntema 

CACI President 



 

March 2013                                                           The Communiqué                                                                                3 

News from Our Regions 

From the East - 

 

Hello, fellow CACers, and happy new 
year for 2013!  I hope that this article 
finds all of you well!  If you are experi-
encing—or have experienced—the win-
ter blahs and blues so far this winter, 
then I suggest you let CAC melt all those 
away into some sensational spring and 
summer events that we are planning for 
2013! 
 
First of all, I would like to invite all of you 
to our very special Spring 2013 Eastern 
Regional Weekend Convention on the 
weekend of April 26-28, 2013.  Our very 
own “Gettysburg Address” weekend will 
be held at the Eisenhower Hotel & Con-
ference Center in Gettysburg, Pennsyl-
vania.  This year, 2013, marks the 150th 
anniversary of the Battle of Gettysburg 
fought in July, 1863, that was truly the 
turning point of the American Civil War--
the darkest hour in American history.  
This quiet and peaceful little town and 
farming community stood in the path of 
one of the most massive, fiercest, and 
bloodiest battles ever fought in American 
history, and so thus, it holds a special 
place in our nation’s history, and has 
always held a special place in the hearts  

 
of all Americans in the past, still does in 
the present, and will continue to do so 
for all future generations of Americans to 
come.   
 
Although it is a CAC Eastern Regional 
Weekend Convention, we CACers of the 
eastern region clubs extend a warm invi-
tation to ALL of our CACers to join us this 
weekend to be part of modern-day 
American history as we witness and ex-
perience together this very unique mile-
stone anniversary for our country.  
Please do plan to join us that weekend to 
experience the history and passion of 
this very special Pennsylvania town.   
 
I would also like to specially thank—in 
advance—our regional weekend coordi-
nators:  Neal Hyatt, Diane Schmit, and 
Joanne Hill for all their hard work and 
planning for the weekend.  I know that 
they are doing a fine job and their hard 
work and efforts will definitely be re-
flected in a wonderful weekend for all 
attendees.  Don’t miss it!   
 
For more details and information, you 
can call them at the following phone 
numbers:  Neal at:  (301) 229-1455; 

Diane at:  (410) 799-5336; and Joanne at:  
(301) 927-8516. 
 
Projecting even further ahead, please be 
sure to join us too at the 2013 CACI An-
nual Convention to be held in beautiful 
Portland, Oregon in July!  Our convention 
coordinators this year, Ann Eccles and 
Evie Pullis, are working very hard right 
now too to make our week-long conven-
tion this year a truly wonderful event, I 
wish to thank them also for all of their 
hard work and efforts so far.  I know that 
we can all look forward to a fabulous 
week together in Portland in July!  Stay 
tuned for more information and details 
regarding Portland that will be given in 
future CACI communications! 
 
For springtime, I wish all of our CACers a 
very happy, holy, and blessed Easter, in 
advance, and I pray that our Risen Lord 
will bless you and keep you well during 
this Easter holiday season. 
 
Until we meet at Gettysburg in April and/
or in Portland in July and/or any other 
place(s) in between, take care and God-
speed!          

Pat Dugal,  Eastern Region VP 

Members-At-Large - 

 
As of January 2013, the Member-At-
Large group consists of 37 members.  It is 
divided between those from clubs that 
have closed and others wishing to belong 
to the CAC but who do not have a club 
nearby.  Requests for information come 
from those who have read the ad in their  

 
 
church bulletins and others who have 
been to the web site.  Most ask if there is 
a club in their area.  I get about 1-2 re-
quests for information a month.  This is a 
good sign that people are out there look-
ing for our kind of club.  I hope our mem-
bership continues to grow through the  

 
 
Member-At-Large group or the regular  
clubs.   

Sue Gentile 

At-Large Membership Chairperson. 

From the West - 

 
The highlight of the Los Angeles club has been the very enjoyable cultural walking tours of Downtown Historic Los Angeles, spon-
sored by President Mark Arnesen.  The club also enjoys joining together for Sunday Mass at different parishes, followed by brunch 
at a scenic restaurant. 
The San Francisco club enjoys weekend get-aways where they can hike.  They will also continue to go to different sports events.  
Once a month, they encourage new membership by having a meet-up at different restaurants or shopping malls.  The Colorado 
club enjoys monthly dinners at different restaurants and parties to encourage new members to  join.  All of the Western Region 
clubs are looking forward to the CACI convention in Portland, Oregon this summer. 

Maureen Van De Moere, Western Region VP 
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From the Editor - 
 

Let me introduce my-
self as the new Com-
muniqué editor.  I hope 
you will like the new 
format.  My plans are 
to publish two editions each year.  The 
first will come out by early March, in 
plenty of time to talk about the spring 
regional weekends as well as the upcom-
ing summer CACI convention, and other 
CACI and Regional news.  Deadline for 
articles will usually be February 15. 
 
The second edition, a recap of the spring 
regionals and summer convention, will 
also include articles about upcoming fall 
regional weekends and other news.  
Deadlines for articles will usually be Au-
gust 15, with hard copies sent out to the 
clubs by the first of September. 
 
If you have any comments or ideas for 
future editions, please let me know.  My 
email address is  
tedtri07@gmail.com, and my phone 
number is 952-797-6633. 
 

 

 

 

As I prepare this edition of the Commu- 
niqué, our Church is going through a mo-
mentous change.  What a surprise to 
learn of Pope Benedict’s resignation.  
Now, the Cardinals will be meeting to 
choose our next leader.  Let us all pray 
for the Holy Spirit to guide them in the 
selection of our new Pope, one that will 
be a good leader and guide for Catholics 

around the world. 
 

Teddi Tri, Communiqué Editor 

 
 

Ed Webb Scholarship Fund - 

 
As you know, the Ed Webb Scholarship 
Fund was established to assist in the edu-
cation of an individual or individuals 
seeking a Catholic Education. 
 
Once again, we will be seeking your 
nominations for the Ed Webb Scholar-   
 
 
 
 
 
 

ship.  Regional Vice Presidents and Club 
Presidents will be receiving a letter re-
questing nominations for this year’s 
awards.  In anticipation of this, please 
start considering who you would like to 
receive this year’s award. 
 
A scholarship of $1,000 will be awarded 
to each Region’s winners.  The winner of 
the scholarship can be an individual at-
tending a Catholic school or college or a 
Catholic school or college to be used in 
the education of a student(s).  
 
Once the nominations are received, they 
will be forwarded to the Regional Vice 
President to assist in deciding the award 
winner.  The awards will be announced 
at the Convention in Portland.   
 
So start thinking about this year’s award 
and contact your Club President with all 
the information about your nomination.   
If you have any questions, please don’t 
hesitate to e-mail me at msbunker-
ville@yahoo.com.  
 

Loretta Lovell, Fund Administrator 

From the Midwest - 
 

My dear friends in Christ, 
 
I hope that you have had a wonderful 
winter!  We had a sneak  peek of winter 
as  the Fall regional  weekend in Dayton 
opened which was followed by two 
beautiful sunny days to explore the air 
force base museum and regional parks.  I 
would like to thank the Dayton CAC for 
making all of us feel right at home. 
 
I look forward to seeing you all at the 
spring Eastern regional at Gettysburg 
April 26-28 and the Midwest regional 
weekend in Little Rock May 24th-27th, 
2013.  For more information, see http://
w w w . c a c i . o r g / c o n v e n t i o n / 2 0 1 3 /
wknd2013LittleRock.pdf or contact Mike 
Kappel at mikek21798@aol.com. 

 
The convention in Portland, Oregon, July 
7th—13th, will be a great opportunity to 
head back to the great Northwest. If any-
one would like to drop in to attend the 
Football Hall of Fame Festival events be-
ginning with the balloon fest July 19th 
and concluding with the Hall of Fame 
game August 4th in Canton,  
 
Ohio, following the convention in Port-
land, please let me know.  It will be a 
great time for you to meet the Canton 
Akron Cleveland CAC which will be 
launched this spring.  For the festival 
schedule of activities, see http://
www.profootballhof.com/enshrinement/
festivalschedule. 
 
Until we meet again, may you enjoy good 
health and good fortune and may God  
 

 
hold you in the palm of His  hand! 
 
Blessings, 

Susie Shearer, Midwest Region 

VP 
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―SAY HELLO TO SPRING—THE CAC WAY!‖ 

Eastern Regional Spring  

Convention 

Gettysburg  

April 26-28, 2013 

Eisenhower Hotel  

and Conference Center 

2634 Emmitsburg Road 

Gettysburg, PA 

Early Bird Deadline – March 15 
 
Come join other 
chapters of CAC 
as we gather for 
our annual spring 
convention spon-
sored by the CAC 
of Washington 
DC.   
 
The week-
end  price of 

$255 double, $345 single includes lodg-
ing, two breakfasts, and one dinner and 
entertainment (with live music). This 
price will go up on March 15.   
 
Optional tours will include a Saturday 
visit to the visitors center and bus tour 
(with tour guide) of the battlefield, Friday 
(for extra day attendees) will be a tour 
(including impact of the Civil War) to 
Elizabeth Ann Seton Shrine and grounds, 
and a visit to 
the Grotto 
with a Mass 
at the chapel 
there, fol-
lowed by a 
dinner at a 
local historic 
Inn. 
 
The hotel is on beautiful grounds.  There 
are free trolleys to the historic area 
which is a couple of miles away.  Come 
expand your horizons.   Extra nights are 
available for an extra charge.   
 
 
 

For further information, contact Diane 
Schmit at 410-799-5336 or at  
gettysburg@dcsinglecatholicpro.org,   
Joanne Hill at 301-927-8516 or Neal 
Hyatt 301-229-1455.  The reservation 
f o r m  i s  a va i l a b l e  o n  t h e 
www.CACI.org  web site, or contact us.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

_________________________________ 
 

Midwest Regional Spring  

Weekend 

―Rocking in Little Rock‖ 

Memorial  Weekend,   

May 24 – 27, 2013 

Little Rock, AR 

Early Bird Deadline—April 17 

 
Members of the Midwest Region are 
planning a special long weekend, 
“Rocking in Little Rock”. 
Little Rock is the 
capital of Arkansas.  
Archeological evi-
dence indicates 
that this area of 
central Arkansas 
was occupied for 
thousands of years 
before the re-
corded arrival of 
the first European, 
Hernando de Soto, 
in 1541. 
 

A suitable crossing of the Arkansas River 
was located near a small rock formation.  
In 1722, French explorer Jean Baptiste 
Bernard de la Harp gave it the name “La 
Petite Roche”, or, in English, “the little 
rock.”  In time, the area surrounding the 
river ford became known as “the little 

rock”, a spot where the flat lands of the 
Mississippi Delta ended and the foothills 
of the Quachita Mountains began. 
 

We will be staying at the beautiful, all 
new Holiday Inn Little Rock- Airport – 
Conference Center, located only 1 mile 
from the airport and with a free shuttle 
service.  Package prices include 3 nights 
lodging, three breakfasts and two din-
ners.  For those arriving early, a dinner 
cruise on the Arkansas Queen is offered, 
for an estimated cost of $70. 
 

Optional tours include a Saturday trip to 
Hot Springs National Park and the fa-
mous Oaklawn Race Track.  Sunday’s 
optional tour is of the Clinton Presiden-
tial Library and Museum, and the City of 
Little Rock. 
 

For more 
information, 
you can 
c o n t a c t 
Mike Kappel 
a t 

mikek21798@aol.com or 618-397-2320.  
A reservation form is available on the 
CACI website (CACI.org).  Early Bird dead-
line is April 17. 
 

 



 

Affix 
Postage 
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Fun Facts about Portland 
 

Mill End  Park is the smallest city park in the country, at 2.5 feet in diameter. 
Forest Park, with over 5,000 acres, is the largest urban wilderness in the U.S. 

 
Portland is home to more micro breweries than any other city in the world. 

4ÈÅ ÒÕÍ Ǫ ÆÒÕÉÔ ÄÒÉÎË Ȱ-ÁÉ 4ÁÉȭ ×ÁÓ ÃÒÅÁÔÅÄ ÉÎ υύψψ ÂÙ 6ÉÃ "ÅÒÇÅÒÏÎȟ Ï×ÎÅÒ ÏÆ 0ÏÒÔÌÁÎÄ  ÔÉËÉ ÂÁÒ Ǫ ÒÅÓÔÁÕȤ
ÒÁÎÔȟ 4ÒÁÄÅÒ 6ÉÃȭÓȢ 

 
Ȱ&ÉÌÌ ÉÔ 5Ðȱ   

It is illegal to pump your own gas in Oregon. 
 

Portland has the most literate people than any other U.S. city.   
It is also home to the largest bookstoreɂ0Ï×ÅÌÌȭÓ #ÉÔÙ ÏÆ "ÏÏËÓȢ 

 
You can see 3 mountains from Portland on a clear day. 

 
4 drinking fountains in one, known as a Benson  Bubbler in Portland. 

 
There are over 5000 varieties in the International Rose Test Garden. 

 
There are 12 major bridgesɂ10 over the Willamette River 


